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Thank you, Madam President.

We welcome the high level delegation of the Guinea-Bissau and we appreciate the commitment of the country to the UPR and the efforts carried out since the second cycle.
Italy particularly commends the accession of the Guinea-Bissau, in 2018, to the Optional Protocol to the Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities. 

Italy also appreciates the Government commitment to promote gender equality in all areas of public life and to combat violence against women, including through the law on domestic violence, and to progressively implement the Code of Conduct against Sexual Exploitation in Tourism. 

Italy offers Guinea-Bissau the following recommendations:

•
Enhance the implementation of the existing law prohibiting female genital mutilation, including by promoting awareness campaigns in all areas of the country; 
•
Increase the efforts to fight all forms of discrimination and violence against women, including by ensuring the effective implementation of existing laws on domestic violence.
•
Take all the appropriate measures to prevent all forms of violence against children, including child labour and exploitation and child, early and forced marriages by means of increasing the minimum age for labour and raising at 18 the minimum legal age for marriage.

We wish Guinea-Bissau a successful review. 

I thank you.  
